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Alexander Galea 
Manager, Planning Proposal Authority 
Department of Planning, Housing and 
Infrastructure 
4 Parramatta Square 
12 Darcy Street 
PARRAMATTA  NSW 2150 

Your Reference PP-2021-3409 

Our Reference RZ/2/2021 

Contact Naomi L’Oste-Brown 

Telephone 9806 5634 

Email NLOsteBrown@cityofparramatta.nsw.gov.au 

18 November 2024 

 
Dear Mr Galea 

Planning Proposal for land at 361-365 North Rocks Road, North Rock (PP-2021-3409)   

I refer to your email dated 1 November 2024 regarding the above matter.  I note your request for 
feedback on the proposed zoning of the northern part of the site to RE1 Public Recreation.  Please 
be advised that Council officers do not support a RE1 Public Recreation zone for this land for the 
following reasons: 
 

1. The nature of the land is not consistent with the objectives of the RE1 Public Recreation 
zone.  In this regard, the land has limited recreational capacity and value to the wider 
community. 

2. The current version of the Planning Proposal has identified the subject land as C2 
Environmental Conservation.  However, it is acknowledged that this is not an appropriate 
zoning for the land as discussed in the Department’s Gateway Determination report.  
Notably, the requirement for an Asset Protection Zone for bushfire mitigation means that 
much of this part of the site is subject to the management of fuel loads. This limits the 
biodiversity values of the land and as it does not exhibit any high ecological, scientific, 
cultural or aesthetic values, it is not considered consistent with the objectives of C2 
zoning.  

3. Council officer’s preferred zoning for this part of the site is RE2 Private Recreation, 
provided Council can secure an easement for public access which better reflects the 
potential for the land to provide a complementary recreational function to other higher 
capacity open spaces. 

 
Please note, this letter reflects the view of Council officers and has not been endorsed by the 
Council. The response is also limited to that part of the site currently proposed to be zoned C2 
Environmental Conservation.   
 
Should you have any further questions, please contact Council’s Team Leader, Major Projects and 
Precincts, Ms Naomi L’Oste-Brown. 
 

Regards 

 

 
 
Michael Rogers 
Acting Group Manager, Major Projects and Precincts 
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